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Boosting low pay can give the Exchequer billions
New economic modelling commissioned by the TUC and previewed today (Sunday) ahead of Congress, shows that public finances could benefit by over £3 billion a year by boosting the wages of the lowest paid. 
Howard Reed of Landman Economics has analysed the effect of increasing the minimum wage by four per cent, raising it half way towards the living wage and moving all low-paid workers onto the living wage.
The model, which will be published in full later this year, looks at the effect on income tax, national insurance contributions (NICs) and benefit costs (including tax credits). 
Raising the minimum wage by four per cent to £6.56 an hour produced a net benefit to the public finances of £273 million. 
Raising the minimum wage to £6.88 an hour – half way between the current minimum wage and the out of London living wage – brings in £884 million pounds. If everyone was paid at least the living wage it would save £3.26 billion pounds. 
The detailed figures below illustrate the impact that boosting the NMW and increasing the coverage of the Living Wage among employers who could afford to pay more would have.
	
	Net savings (£million)

	
	NMW increased to £6.56
	NMW increased to £6.88
	Living Wage

	Income tax
	71
	237
	924

	Employee NICs
	42
	145
	562

	Employer NICs
	52
	168
	654

	Means tested benefit
	28
	87
	285

	tax credits
	80
	249
	832

	Total public finance savings (£million)
	273
	884
	3,257


NOTES TO EDITORS: 

- The analysis uses the Landman Economics/IPPR tax benefit model to calculate the changes in income tax and National Insurance Contributions, and amount saved in tax credits and means-tested benefits which would arise if everybody paid below the specified rates were moved up to that new wage rate.
- Because the dataset used for the analysis (the UK Family Resources Survey) overestimates the number of people in the UK, the results were adjusted so that the number of people affected by changes to the minimum wage, and by the introduction of a living wage, corresponds to existing estimates of the number of people on low wages from more accurate data sources (the Low Pay Commission 2013 report for the National Minimum Wage and the recently published Low Pay report by the Resolution Foundation for the Living Wage). 
- The research does not consider the wider economic impacts of these changes. 

- The TUC’s campaign plan can be downloaded from www.tuc.org.uk/campaignplan
- All TUC press releases can be found at www.tuc.org.uk
- Congress 2013 will be held at the Bournemouth International Centre from Sunday 8 September to Wednesday 11 September. 
- Follow the TUC on Twitter: @tucnews
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